MEMORANDUM

TO: William T. Lichter, Village Manager

FROM: David A. Hulseberg, AICP, Director of Community Development

DATE: April 6, 2006

SUBJECT: PC 06-11: 300 E. Roosevelt Road (McDonald's) – Free-Standing Signage

Attached please find the following items for Village Board consideration as part of the April 6, 2006 Village Board meeting:

- 1. Plan Commission referral letter;
- 2. IDRC report for PC 06-11;
- 3. An Ordinance granting approval of variations to allow for the existing McDonald's sign to remain on the premises, subject to one condition.

As the sign already exists on the premises, the petitioner requests a waiver of first reading of the aforementioned Ordinance.

H:\CD\WORDUSER\PCCASES\2006\PC 06-11\WTL referral memo.doc